
 
 
 
 
 

Sent via email 
November 18, 2019 
 
Ms. Margo Franklin 
Director of Employee Relations 
Milwaukee County Dept of Human Resources 
901 N 9th Street, Suite 210 
Milwaukee, WI  53233 
 
 RE:  2019 Contract Ratification 
 
Dear Ms. Franklin, 

This letter is inform you that on November 15, 2019, the members of the Milwaukee County 

Chapter of Wisconsin Federation of Nurses and Health Professionals, Local 5000, AFT, AFL-

CIO, voted to ratify both the 2019 BHD and non-BHD tentative agreements between the 

County and the Union. 

Please let the union office know if you need any further details. 

Sincerely, 

 
Jamie Lucas 
Executive Director 
 

 

 
Candice Owley, RN 
WFNHP President 

 
CC:  Anna Maring, Chapter President 
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